FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Car damaged due to unsatisfactory unsafe road surface on the A563 roundabout with the A47, Braunstone.

I wish to make a FOI request for your last inspection report and any since. Is there photo evidence?
The Council holds some of the information you have asked for.

Please find attached a copy of the highway inspection register showing routine safety inspections carried out between 1/8/2023 and 31/7/2024. No defects were found which met our criteria for an urgent safety repair. Photographs are only taken of defects which require repairing or other issues which require action such as damaged chamber covers, overhanging vegetation.

Please note that staff names have been redacted (removed). 

The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release.

I also wish to know how many fatal/injury RTC's there has been at the location 2023/24, and those with the road surface listed as a contributory factor.
None.

Have there been any other damage to vehicle claims from this location by anyone else?
One other report was received.

From your letter you state dangerous defects were repaired from inspection on 12/03/24. When were they repaired as i doubt was on same day as inspection? 

An urgent repair order was issued on 12/3/24 but could not be completed due to the danger to operatives from the high volume of traffic.  A second order was issued which was completed. Unfortunately, due to the councils IT systems being affected by a cyber attack, we do not have a record of when the repair was carried out However, the repair was completed before the 19th as per the inspection records. 

Whoever did this report do they still work for the council, how long for what qualification have they got? Is there work supervised or verified by anyone independent?

Where information is requested for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOI Act must be considered) a consideration must be made as to whether this would breach Data Protection Principles.

If held this information can only be released if to do so would not contravene any of the principles set out in Article 5(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR).

Here, the Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purpose of employment. Disclosure to the wider world of an individual’s details, their personal information, would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes. Therefore, this Information is exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The FOI Act as this information constitutes personal data.

When is the next inspection how regular are they?

Hinckley Road is inspected on foot 4 times a year and the next inspection is due to be carried out in September.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
